Some clips may be behind a paywall. If you need access to these clips, email me at menoll@pa.gov.

# **Top DEP Stories**

Bucks County Courier: Residents urge action at state PFAS meeting <a href="http://www.buckscountycouriertimes.com/news/20181130/residents-urge-action-at-state-pfas-meeting">http://www.buckscountycouriertimes.com/news/20181130/residents-urge-action-at-state-pfas-meeting</a>

Intelligencer: Editorial: PA's PFAS Action Team generates hope, skepticism http://www.theintell.com/opinion/20181130/editorial-pas-pfas-action-team-generates-hope-skepticism

Public Source: Residents, experts tell PA officials that PFAS chemical cleanup will be expensive and difficult, but it's time to act

https://www.publicsource.org/pfas-contamination-pennsylvania-public-hearing/

### **Mentions**

Tribune-Review: State says Springdale Township is violating water regulations, failed to test for copper and lead

https://triblive.com/local/valleynewsdispatch/14355429-74/state-says-springdale-township-is-violatingwater-regulations-failed-to-test-for

StateImpact: Listen: Pa.'s biggest coal ash pond asks for new water pollution permit <a href="https://stateimpact.npr.org/pennsylvania/2018/11/30/listen-pas-biggest-coal-ash-pond-asks-for-new-water-pollution-permit/">https://stateimpact.npr.org/pennsylvania/2018/11/30/listen-pas-biggest-coal-ash-pond-asks-for-new-water-pollution-permit/</a>

Lock Haven Express: Public not notified of spill adjacent to trout stream <a href="http://www.lockhaven.com/news/local-news/2018/12/public-not-notified-of-spill-adjacent-to-trout-stream/">http://www.lockhaven.com/news/local-news/2018/12/public-not-notified-of-spill-adjacent-to-trout-stream/</a>

PennLive: Public not notified of spill adjacent to Lycoming County native trout stream <a href="https://www.pennlive.com/news/2018/11/general\_public\_not\_notified\_of.html">https://www.pennlive.com/news/2018/11/general\_public\_not\_notified\_of.html</a>

Times News: Carbon concerned about Northface project https://www.tnonline.com/carbon-concerned-about-northface-project

Times News: Synagro challenges E. Penn law

https://www.tnonline.com/synagro-challenges-e-penn-law

Environmental Health News: Residents, experts tell Pennsylvania officials that PFAS chemical cleanup will be expensive and difficult, but it's time to act

https://www.ehn.org/residents-experts-tell-pa-officials-that-pfas-chemical-cleanup-will-be-expensive-and-difficult-but-its-time-to-act-2622011117.html

### Air

Lehigh Valley Business: Cap-and-trade proposal seeks to reduce greenhouse gas emissions in Pa.

http://www.lvb.com/article/20181130/LVB01/181129886/capandtrade-proposal-seeks-to-reducegreenhouse-gas-emissions-in-pa

KDKA: Officials Remind Public Of Carbon Monoxide Poisoning Dangers After 3 Hospitalized https://pittsburgh.cbslocal.com/2018/12/02/carbon-monoxide-poisoning-warning-reminders/

Post-Gazette/The World: The global tear gas business is booming, and it's been a boon for one Western Pa. town

https://www.post-gazette.com/news/world/2018/11/29/The-global-tear-gas-business-is-booming-andit-s-been-a-boon-for-one-Pennsylvania-town/stories/201811010294

Allegheny Front: One Town's Saga of Few Jobs, Chronic Pollution and the Coming Chemical Boom https://www.alleghenyfront.org/one-towns-saga-of-few-jobs-chronic-pollution-and-the-comingchemical-boom/

# **Climate Change**

Lock Haven Express: Greenhouse gases and how they work (LTE) http://www.lockhaven.com/opinion/letters-to-the-editor/2018/12/green-house-gases-and-how-theywork/

York Dispatch: Coal question looms large as climate talks begin in Poland https://www.yorkdispatch.com/story/news/2018/12/02/coal-question-looms-large-climate-talks-beginpoland/38660441/

WHYY: Pa. lawmakers continue climate change fight after Trump rolls back clean power plan https://whyy.org/articles/pa-lawmakers-continue-climate-change-fight-after-trump-rolls-back-cleanpower-plan/

Post-Gazette: Greenhouse gases caused by convenience

https://www.post-gazette.com/opinion/letters/2018/12/03/div-class-libPageBodyLinebreak-Greenhouse-gases-caused-nbsp-div-div-class-libPageBodyLinebreak-by-conveniencediv/stories/201812030011

Post-Gazette: We need a livable planet

https://www.post-gazette.com/opinion/letters/2018/12/02/div-class-libPageBodyLinebreak-We-needa-livable-planet-div/stories/201812020046

### **Conservation & Recreation**

Endeavor News: Vendor forum hopes to attract Denton Hill partner http://www.endeavornews.com/news/2018-12-

01/Front Page/Vendor forum hopes to attract Denton Hill partner.html

Endeavor News: Forestry roads opened through deer season

http://www.endeavornews.com/news/2018-12-

01/Outdoors/Forestry roads opened through deer season.html

Lock Haven Express: The Lycoming Audubon Society at 50

http://www.lockhaven.com/news/outdoors/2018/12/the-lycoming-audubon-society-at-50/

Centre County Gazette: ClearWater Conservancy unveils strategic plan

http://www.statecollege.com/news/centre-county-gazette/clearwater-conservancy-unveils-strategic-plan,1478608/

Post-Gazette: Pittsburgh's Healthy Ride bike-sharing program expanding after a rough stretch <a href="https://www.post-gazette.com/news/transportation/2018/12/02/Healthy-Ride-Pittsburgh-bike-sharing-program-adding-stations-new-neighborhoods/stories/201812020119">https://www.post-gazette.com/news/transportation/2018/12/02/Healthy-Ride-Pittsburgh-bike-sharing-program-adding-stations-new-neighborhoods/stories/201812020119</a>

## **Energy**

Associated Press: Some Pa. lawmakers push for taxpayer bailout of Three Mile Island, other nuclear plants

http://www.publicopiniononline.com/story/news/local/pennsylvania/2018/11/30/three-mile-island-nuclear-power-plant-pa-lawmakers-push-taxpayer-bailout/2160212002/

Endeavor News: Energy folly (LTE)

http://www.endeavornews.com/news/2018-12-01/Viewpoints/Correspondence.html

Penn State News: A shift in the Wind: PSU Wind Energy Club takes home national competition titles <a href="https://www.psu.edu/feature/2018/11/14/shift-wind">https://www.psu.edu/feature/2018/11/14/shift-wind</a>

Lock Haven Express: Will rising natural gas prices test U.S. power grid this winter? (Op-Ed) <a href="http://www.lockhaven.com/opinion/columns/2018/12/will-rising-natural-gas-prices-test-u-s-power-grid-this-winter/">http://www.lockhaven.com/opinion/columns/2018/12/will-rising-natural-gas-prices-test-u-s-power-grid-this-winter/</a>

York Daily Record: Some Pa. lawmakers push for taxpayer bailout of Three Mile Island, other nuclear plants

https://www.ydr.com/story/news/local/pennsylvania/2018/11/30/three-mile-island-nuclear-power-plant-pa-lawmakers-push-taxpayer-bailout/2160212002/

Huntingdon Daily News: UGI costs to drop 2.7 percent

https://www.huntingdondailynews.com/news/local/ugi-costs-to-drop-percent/article\_fd630aa5-eaf8-538f-a1c4-b713a22c4813.html

WTAJ: Town hall meeting planned to discus proposed windmill farm

https://www.wearecentralpa.com/news/town-hall-meeting-planned-to-discus-proposed-windmill-farm/1631073779

Pocono Record: Fight brewing over prospect of nuclear power plant shutdowns <a href="http://www.poconorecord.com/news/20181130/fight-brewing-over-prospect-of-nuclear-power-plant-shutdowns">http://www.poconorecord.com/news/20181130/fight-brewing-over-prospect-of-nuclear-power-plant-shutdowns</a>

90.5 WESA: Pennsylvania Nuclear Plants Could Be Saved, Report Says, If Lawmakers Act <a href="http://www.wesa.fm/post/pennsylvania-nuclear-plants-could-be-saved-report-says-if-lawmakers-act#stream/0">http://www.wesa.fm/post/pennsylvania-nuclear-plants-could-be-saved-report-says-if-lawmakers-act#stream/0</a>

Morning Call: Four lawmakers call for bailing out struggling nuclear power plants in Pennsylvania <a href="https://www.mcall.com/news/nationworld/pennsylvania/mc-nws-pa-nuclear-plant-bailouts-shutdowns-20181129-story.html">https://www.mcall.com/news/nationworld/pennsylvania/mc-nws-pa-nuclear-plant-bailouts-shutdowns-20181129-story.html</a>

WHYY: Pennsylvania nuclear plants could be saved, report says, if lawmakers act <a href="https://whyy.org/articles/pennsylvania-nuclear-plants-could-be-saved-report-says-if-lawmakers-act/">https://whyy.org/articles/pennsylvania-nuclear-plants-could-be-saved-report-says-if-lawmakers-act/</a>

Beaver County Times: Report: State legislators have options to prevent nuke plant closures <a href="http://www.timesonline.com/news/20181129/report-state-legislators-have-options-to-prevent-nuke-plant-closures">http://www.timesonline.com/news/20181129/report-state-legislators-have-options-to-prevent-nuke-plant-closures</a>

## **Environmental Cleanup and Brownfields**

Lehigh Valley Business: Factory overhaul advances in Northampton <a href="http://www.lvb.com/article/20181203/LVB01/181139984/factory-overhaul-advances-in-northampton">http://www.lvb.com/article/20181203/LVB01/181139984/factory-overhaul-advances-in-northampton</a>

# Mining

Lehigh Valley Live: Blasting limestone: Lehigh Cement seeks to grow its Nazareth quarry operation <a href="https://www.lehighvalleylive.com/expo/news/erry-2018/12/1dca1613272776/blasting-limestone-lehigh-ceme.html">https://www.lehighvalleylive.com/expo/news/erry-2018/12/1dca1613272776/blasting-limestone-lehigh-ceme.html</a>

### Oil and Gas

Endeavor News: Natural gas drilling slows on state forest land <a href="http://www.endeavornews.com/news/2018-12-01/Front\_Page/1">http://www.endeavornews.com/news/2018-12-01/Front\_Page/1</a> Natural gas drilling slows on state forest land.html

WITF: Mariner East pipelines: Judge reviews request for immediate shutdown <a href="http://www.witf.org/news/2018/12/mariner-east-pipelines-judge-reviews-request-for-immediate-shutdown.php">http://www.witf.org/news/2018/12/mariner-east-pipelines-judge-reviews-request-for-immediate-shutdown.php</a>

Pittsburgh Business Times: Equitrans Midstream to acquire EQGP <a href="https://www.bizjournals.com/pittsburgh/news/2018/12/03/equitrans-midstream-to-acquire-eqgp.html">https://www.bizjournals.com/pittsburgh/news/2018/12/03/equitrans-midstream-to-acquire-eqgp.html</a>

Beaver County Times: Letter: People of Beaver County at risk from Shell plant <a href="http://www.timesonline.com/opinion/20181203/letter-people-of-beaver-county-at-risk-from-shell-plant">http://www.timesonline.com/opinion/20181203/letter-people-of-beaver-county-at-risk-from-shell-plant</a>

### **Radiation Protection**

Penn State News: Researchers evaluate studies supporting state subsidies for nuclear plants <a href="https://news.psu.edu/story/549189/2018/11/27/research/researchers-evaluate-studies-supporting-state-subsidies-">https://news.psu.edu/story/549189/2018/11/27/research/researchers-evaluate-studies-supporting-state-subsidies-</a>

<u>nuclear?utm\_source=newswire&utm\_medium=email&utm\_term=549532\_HTML&utm\_content=11-28-2018-21-54&utm\_campaign=Penn%20State%20Today\_</u>

### **Vector Management**

Centre Daily Times: The spotted lanternfly is causing havoc in PA; why it will be in Centre County "eventually"

https://www.centredaily.com/news/local/education/penn-state/article222187415.html

Centre Daily Times: How to help stop the spread of the spotted lanternfly <a href="https://www.centredaily.com/news/local/article222454205.html">https://www.centredaily.com/news/local/article222454205.html</a>

### Waste

Centre County Gazette: Ferguson Township considers regulating plastic bags <a href="http://www.statecollege.com/news/local-news/ferguson-township-considers-regulating-plastic-bags,1478631/">http://www.statecollege.com/news/local-news/ferguson-township-considers-regulating-plastic-bags,1478631/</a>

Centre County Gazette: State College extends fall leaf collection <a href="http://www.statecollege.com/news/centre-county-gazette/clearwater-conservancy-unveils-strategic-plan,1478608/">http://www.statecollege.com/news/centre-county-gazette/clearwater-conservancy-unveils-strategic-plan,1478608/</a>

#### Water

CNN.com: El Paso to drink treated sewage water due to climate change drought <a href="https://www.cnn.com/2018/11/30/health/water-climate-change-el-paso/index.html">https://www.cnn.com/2018/11/30/health/water-climate-change-el-paso/index.html</a>

Sayre Morning Times: Bradford County: PennDOT to undertake flood debris and deposition removal project

http://www.morning-times.com/news/article e38faf03-ba0f-504b-a75f-3312eb888070.html

DuBois Courier-Express: Sandy Twp. holds special meeting to discuss budgets <a href="http://www.thecourierexpress.com/news/sandy-twp-holds-special-meeting-to-discuss-budgets/article">http://www.thecourierexpress.com/news/sandy-twp-holds-special-meeting-to-discuss-budgets/article</a> 0f6f16f8-f4c5-5933-a551-d3e17072bc88.html

Williamsport Sun-Gazette: Flood insurance rebuilds homes with public money repeatedly <a href="http://www.sungazette.com/news/top-news/2018/12/flood-insurance-rebuilds-homes-with-public-money-repeatedly/">http://www.sungazette.com/news/top-news/2018/12/flood-insurance-rebuilds-homes-with-public-money-repeatedly/</a>

Pennlive: Feel like it doesn't stop raining? Most months this year have had above-average precipitation <a href="https://www.pennlive.com/news/2018/12/wettest-year-on-record-recorded-in-some-parts-of-pa.html">https://www.pennlive.com/news/2018/12/wettest-year-on-record-recorded-in-some-parts-of-pa.html</a>

Lancaster Farming: Stream Buffers Make Financial Sense <a href="https://www.lancasterfarming.com/farm\_life/conservation/stream-buffers-make-financial-sense/article\_1c024bbe-db50-5971-9926-541fcb9b075d.html">https://www.lancasterfarming.com/farm\_life/conservation/stream-buffers-make-financial-sense/article\_1c024bbe-db50-5971-9926-541fcb9b075d.html</a>

York Daily Record: Floodgates open at Conowingo Dam 'until further notice' with Susquehanna swelled from rain

https://www.ydr.com/story/news/2018/11/30/conowingo-dam-video-shows-what-looks-like-floodgates-open-susquehanna-river-rain-maryland-chesapeake/2161123002/

CBS Philly: Officials Identify Cause Of Boil Water Advisory In Bucks County <a href="https://philadelphia.cbslocal.com/video/3987234-officials-identify-cause-of-boil-water-advisory-in-bucks-county/">https://philadelphia.cbslocal.com/video/3987234-officials-identify-cause-of-boil-water-advisory-in-bucks-county/</a>

NBC10 Philadelphia: Yardley-Area Boil Water Advisory to Last at Least Through Monday <a href="https://www.nbcphiladelphia.com/news/local/Yardley-Area-Boil-Water-Advisory-Continues-501734852.html">https://www.nbcphiladelphia.com/news/local/Yardley-Area-Boil-Water-Advisory-Continues-501734852.html</a>

FOX29: Pennsbury School District to reopen amid boil water advisory http://www.fox29.com/news/pennsbury-school-district-to-reopen-boil-water-advisory-still-in-place

6abc: Boil water advisory remains in effect in Lower Bucks County, Pennsbury schools reopen <a href="https://6abc.com/home/boil-water-advisory-remains-in-effect-in-lower-bucks-county/4798484/">https://6abc.com/home/boil-water-advisory-remains-in-effect-in-lower-bucks-county/4798484/</a>

Philadelphia Inquirer: Mechanical issues blamed for boil-water advisory in Bucks County <a href="http://www2.philly.com/philly/news/boil-water-advisory-yardley-lower-makefield-falls-township-20181201.html">http://www2.philly.com/philly/news/boil-water-advisory-yardley-lower-makefield-falls-township-20181201.html</a>

Philadelphia Inquirer: Pennsbury schools will reopen Monday, but boil-water alert remains in force <a href="http://www2.philly.com/philly/news/pennsbury-boil-water-advisory-bucks-county-pennsylvania-american-water-dep-20181202.html">http://www2.philly.com/philly/news/pennsbury-boil-water-advisory-bucks-county-pennsylvania-american-water-dep-20181202.html</a>

Yardley Patch: Yardley Boil-Water Advisory: Pennsbury Schools To Open Monday https://patch.com/pennsylvania/yardley/yardley-boil-water-advisory-least-2-more-days-go

Standard Speaker: MMI plans to use \$200K grant for drainage issues https://www.standardspeaker.com/news/mmi-plans-to-use-200k-grant-for-drainage-issues-1.2416540

My ChesCo: DEP Inspections Find Small Farms Are Making Good Strides to Improve PA Water Quality <a href="https://mychesco.com/a/news/pennsylvania/dep-inspections-find-small-farms-are-making-good-strides-to-improve-pa-water-quality/">https://mychesco.com/a/news/pennsylvania/dep-inspections-find-small-farms-are-making-good-strides-to-improve-pa-water-quality/</a>

Lebanon Daily News: Lebanon County gets \$700,000 from pipeline fines, including help for stormwater projects

https://www.ldnews.com/story/news/local/2018/11/30/lebanon-county-gets-700-thousand-pipeline-fines-stormwater-sunoco/2151561002/

### Miscellaneous

Altoona Mirror: Wildlife population shouldn't be isolated <a href="http://www.altoonamirror.com/opinion/letters-to-the-editor/2018/12/wildlife-population-shouldnt-be-isolated/">http://www.altoonamirror.com/opinion/letters-to-the-editor/2018/12/wildlife-population-shouldnt-be-isolated/</a>

Delaware County Daily Times: Land testing at Don Guanella digs up concerns <a href="https://www.delcotimes.com/news/land-testing-at-don-guanella-digs-up-concerns/article\_8c368000-f424-11e8-a885-d3139a58373d.html">https://www.delcotimes.com/news/land-testing-at-don-guanella-digs-up-concerns/article\_8c368000-f424-11e8-a885-d3139a58373d.html</a>

Observer-Reporter: Ohiopyle gateway project moving forward

https://observer-reporter.com/news/localnews/ohiopyle-gateway-project-moving-forward/article c253b67f-6dae-599c-af99-9ff2f41f1bff.html

Pittsburgh Business Times; Ohiopyle gateway project progressing <a href="https://www.bizjournals.com/pittsburgh/news/2018/12/03/ohiopyle-gateway-project-progressing.html">https://www.bizjournals.com/pittsburgh/news/2018/12/03/ohiopyle-gateway-project-progressing.html</a>

Post-Gazette: Weather pushes back end date for PennDOT's Rapid Bridge Replacement Program -- until next year

https://www.post-gazette.com/news/transportation/2018/12/02/PennDOT-bridge-replacement-program-558-small-bridges-Plenary-Walsh-time-extended-again/stories/201812010029

Tribune-Review: Roller coaster of rain and snow expected this week <a href="https://triblive.com/local/allegheny/14363647-74/roller-coaster-of-rain-and-snow-expected-this-week">https://triblive.com/local/allegheny/14363647-74/roller-coaster-of-rain-and-snow-expected-this-week</a>